Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I have noticed a sudden influx of CCTV poles and cameras being installed in and around the New Parks estate. My questions relate to these installations.

1) How many new CCTV cameras are being installed in the area?

2) Who is paying for the installation of these new CCTV cameras?

3) What is the legitimate legal purpose of having this many cameras suddenly being installed when the cameras that already existed seldom work when called upon for either crime solving or crime reduction purposes?

4) Which company is installing the CCTV cameras and how did they come by the contract to do these works?

5) How were the locations of the CCTV cameras determined?

6) How much are the CCTV cameras going to cost to install both in terms of hardware installation and monitoring?

7) If the CCTV cameras are to generate revenue, how much is the council expected to earn per year, per camera installation?

8) Who decided that now, in times of extreme fiscal constraints, would be a good time to undertake such a project when monies allocated to this scheme could have been spent more appropriately on schools, roads or housing repairs?

Answer:
Leicester City Council has no current CCTV cameras being fitted in the New Parks Estate, nor do we have any plans to do so in the future.

However, there are numerous L.E.D columns (new lamp posts) which are box shaped and have small antennas, and have been mistaken for CCTV cameras in the past, in this area.

If you have any further concerns please do not hesitate to contact us on the above number and we would be happy to put you through to someone in the CCTV department who can speak to you further.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
